From: Steve Davies <sdavies@lancashirecricket.co.uk>
Sent: 30 November 2021 22:47

To: Whittle, Clare; Duckworth, Nicola
Cc: Peter Ash

Subject: Official Request

Hi

Please take this as an official request for permission to host a S5th concert in the space of 28

days. We ’
currently have confirmed a concert on the 11th, 15th, 22nd & 25th June 2022 but as it states in

section four
of our premises licence we have to get written consent from the licensing authority. We would

request
permission for a 5th night on the 16th June

Separate to this we would like a permanent change to our licence that currently restricts Heavy

Good
Vehicles access and egress from and onto Great Stone Road. This.is currently in the section

referring to
oncerts over 5000 ticket holders. We have to ask for permission on this each year as we don’t

really

have another viable entrance.

Many Thanks

Steve

Steve Davies | Operations Director

Lancashire Cricket

Emirates 0ld Trafford, Talbot Road, Manchester, M16 OPX
T 0161

E& sdavies@lancashirecricket.co.uk
W: lancashirecricket.co.uk



From:
To:

Subject:

Date:

Pollitt, Richard

Whittle, Clare

RE: Lancashire Country Cricket Club
01 December 2021 15:56:21

Dear Clare,

Further to recent notification for an additional concert to be held at Lancashire
County Cricket Club on 16™ June 2022, | would like to request that the following
conditions are imposed to reduce disturbance to residents during these concerts
and also the further 3 concerts proposed to be held in 2022 at the venue:

1)

6)

7)

For the concert events held on the 15 & 16! June 22 the music noise level
outside the licensed premises when measured at 1m from the windows of
the facades at 23-37 Trent Bridge Walk, 30 Greatstone Road and 19
Barlow Road will not exceed 75dB in any period of 15 minutes.

Updated noise modelling for events to be held at LCCC in 2022 is provided
to the Council 12 weeks prior to the date of the first concert. The noise
model shall include any changes to the structure of the venue, e.g removal
of the Red Rose Suite, which will take place in 2022.

The updated noise model for the venue shall be used to inform a resident
letter drop strategy which shall be provided to the Council for review 12
weeks prior to the first concert in 2022.

In respect of Approval for the Great Stone Road Entrance:

HGVs access the ground between 8.00 am and 8.00 pm; but avoiding peak
traffic periods;

HGVs do not use that part of Great Stone Road between Chester Road and
Talbot Road, but approach the ground via Talbot Road turning either left or
right into Great Stone Road;

The vehicles are unloaded between 08.00 am and 8.00 pm only in
accordance with the licence conditions; and

Residents are informed of this change in the usual pre-concert letter 12
week prior to the first concert in 2022

Regards

Richard Pollitt

Team Leader (Environmental Protection)
Trafford Council

Trafford Town Hall

Talbot Road

Stretford

Richard.pollitt@trafford.gov.uk

0161 912 4568



